American Scientific Glassblowers Society

Directors Report

Date: June 8, 2010 Section: Southeastern

Section Officers Director: Don Woodyard Rick Smith Chair: Vice Chair: Jason Craig

Secretary: Ricky Harrison Ricky Harrison Treasurer:

Section Profile

Number of section meetings planned for the year:

Number of meetings since last Board of Directors meeting:

Number of section members:

Average attendance at section meetings:

Financial resources: X Adequate Inadequate
How would you describe your typical section meeting (check all that apply)

Tour X Workshop X Educational X Social X Speaker

Other

Section Challenges

X Difficulty in finding a meeting location

Difficulty in organizing a meeting

X Difficulty in finding workshop presenters

____ Poor attendance at section meetings

X Difficulty in finding section officers

X Difficulty in collecting Dues

Additional Comments (use additional pages if necessary):

American Scientific Glassblowers Society

Southeastern Section Meeting April 9-10, 2010

The Southeastern Section Meeting was held at the Hilton Knoxville with 22 members in attendance with their spouses and children.

Events

Friday April 9:

In the morning we did the general tour of the Oak Ridge National Laboratory. Lunch was provided by ORNL. And in the afternoon, we toured the carbon fiber research area and the glass shop. In the evening, the Exhibitors Reception was held. I wish to greatly thank the our supporting vendors: Quartz Scientific, VM Glass, Wale Apparatus, Friedrick & Dimmock, GM Associates, Technical Glass Products, and Wilt Industries.

ASGS 2009

Saturday April 10:

The Business Meeting was held in the morning. At which \$500.00 was authorized to be sent to the National Society to assist the Audio Visual Committee DVD project.

Saturday Evening:

The Annual Banquet was aboard the Volunteer Princess Yacht. It was a very pleasant and enjoyable evening.

Jason Craig should be commended for presenting such an enjoyable and educational meeting.

Addendum:

Don Hodgkins and Randy Searle were added to the Memorial Scroll. They will be missed.

Respectfully Submitted, Donald E. Woodyard Director Southeastern Section